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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Conference Room at CENCOM in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner, David Ellingson, Poulsbo Mayor Becky Erickson,  Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend, Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, Financial Analyst Robin King and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Absent:  Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent and Sheriff Gary Simpson
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 1305. 
Approval of Minutes:  Fire Commissioner David Ellingson made a motion to approve the minutes of December 09, 2015. Motion was seconded by Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley. Motion carried
Additions: None
Agenda:
5. Governance
A. PDA (Updated documents of the Ordinance, Charter and Interlocal Agreement were distributed)
Director Kirton received some of the documents that were distributed at the end of the day yesterday from the attorneys so he apologized for the late notice of new documents. The copies distributed were the draft Ordinance creating the Public Development Authority (PDA), the initial Charter which will be adopted at the time of the Ordinance and the draft amendment to the Interlocal Agreement. These should be the copies presented at the March 4th CENCOM Policy Board work study meeting, however there may be slight changes.   Additionally, the transfer of assets resolution needs to be adopted by the cities and the fire districts by April 5th. 
The plan after the Policy Board has reviewed the ordinance and the charter is for the County to publish it on March 12th, and take action on March 21st.  It should be recorded by March 23rd. After March 23rd the PDA will legally exist as an entity. Shortly after this there will need to be a meeting of the PDA Directors separate from the CENCOM Policy Board. The same representatives are on each board. The committee agreed that the PDA Board shall meet after the CENCOM Policy Board meeting on April 5th.
 The Committee discussed the ordinance and charter documents and the following are areas they want to discuss at the work study session;
2.10.080 in the ordinance lists out the minimum board of directors the PDA can have without coming back and amending the ordinance. This is not the proposed board of the PDA as the Charter document will contain that information. One element discussed was in the minimums the ordinance calls for one County Commissioner (a) and the Sheriff (e) while the city could be the mayor, city council or police chief. The group suggested that the minimum representation from the county be either one county commissioner or the sheriff.  Discussions took place regarding having an at large member be the 5th member.  The group also discussed changing the charter to include one at large positon which would initially be filled by one of the current Bremerton city council members.  
2.110.130 in the ordinance and in the charter the County proposes in order to amend the ordinance or the charter the PDA Board would need to formally request an amendment from the Board of County Commissioners. The committee agreed that the PDA board should be able to amend the Charter on its own. 
2.110.200 is a provision the County would like but is not required by law. This will help demonstrate the county is exercising appropriate level of fiduciary oversite. This gives an avenue for a neutral third party to be involved if there is a dispute between the PDA and the County. 

Resolution- In both the charter and the ordinance it calls for adoptions to be in resolution form. Discussions took place and the committee prefers the current method of having motions and approving them as it will reflect exactly what was discussed but would like to have the option to do either approach. This would be a policy decision not a legal decision. 

Charter Section 9.01-Discussion took place regarding the provision that a single director could submit a charter amendment for consideration and whether the Board should first vote on whether to place the issue on the agenda.
Charter Section 6.06 Committees- The committee discussed having the option of the CENCOM Executive Committee spelled out in the charter document like it is in the current ILA. 
B. HR
The HR Manager position has been posted as an extra help employee using the County’s HR Manager Classification.  It closes on Monday and Mr. Kirton hopes to hire by the end of the week. 
C. Risk Insurance
With the draft of the ordinance and charter complete CENCOM can now move forward with securing Risk Insurance with WCIA. 
6. January Budget Report
Financial Analyst Robin King reviewed the budget reports for January.  Overall, Revenues for January are above budget and Expenditures are below. The Telephone excise tax is an exception, coming in slightly below budget.  
7. Staffing Report
Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens reported the 7 new trainees hired in November are now in their seventh week of training on the operations floor and the 7 hired in February are in training and doing well. She is very pleased with the new hiring test called select advantage that looks for characteristics of people that do well with this type of work. CENCOM has hired four special extra help employees with prior experience to help assist with the overtime with so many people in training. In the Technical Divisions a Communication Technician has been hired to take the spot of an employee retiring.  An Operations Support Technician will begin on March 1st. There is currently one vacant position on the operations floor and there is a hiring meeting for the September hiring taking place next week. The next hiring will all be handled internally with the assistance of CENCOM’s new HR Manager.  Mr. Kirton noted that there will be some reclassifying of a few positions once CENCOM has separated. 
Mr. Kirton informed the Executive Committee that the Collective Bargaining Agreement that was negotiated and TA’d in November still has not been finalize and ratified.
8. Goals and Tech Project Updates
The 2015 goal report was reviewed and Mr. Kirton is really happy with the work completed, timelines, planning and projects staying under budget. We will have fewer projects this year, but almost all of the technical projects are major. Richard will present a more refined 2017 goal sheet next month. 
CALEA Accreditation onsite is set for April and the conference and review will be in either the July or November conference.
Good of the Order- In May Mr. Kirton would like to start having 2 meetings a month for CENCOM Executive Committee members. The 2nd meeting will be for warrant and contract approvals. His goals is to have that meeting be a conference call with the public having access to the call.
Adjournment 14:42
The next regular meeting of the CEC is scheduled on March 23rd from 13:00-15:00 at the CENCOM facility.
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